FINANCE AND POLICY COMMITTEE MEETING
Lytchett Matravers Parish Council

MINUTES of the Meeting held on 10th June 2013 in the Village Sports Club at 7:30 p.m.
PRESENT: Cllrs K Norris, A Bush, I Maitland, R Miller, J Taylor, M Colvey, C Wood, and the Parish Clerk, Mr T Watton.     
1. APOLOGIES.  There were none.  
2.     Election of Committee Chairman and acceptance of office. Cllr Norris was nominated and seconded. There being no other nominees, Cllr Norris was appointed to this post.
3.   Election of Committee Vice Chairman and acceptance of office. Cllr Bush was nominated and seconded. There being no other nominees, Cllr Bush was appointed to this post.
4. Declarations of Pecuniary Interest; and consideration of requests for Special Dispensations under Section 33 of the Localism Act 2011. 
There were none.
5. MINUTES OF THE MEETING on 8th April 2013 were ACCEPTED as a true record and signed by the Chairman.
6.         MATTERS ARISING

Minute 12, 6th June 2011. Security of council papers & records The Parish Clerk suggested that he arrange for delivery of the filing cabinets to Cllr Talbot’s address and then arrange for them to be transferred to the Parish office. Records documents of historical value are still to be transferred to the County Archive. A copy of their list of acceptable documents and council retention schedule has been requested. 
Minute 6, 8th October 2012 – Council Banking Arrangements: It was confirmed that the HSBC information pack has now been received and so the new accounts may now be brought into use. Following a discussion about the practicalities of switching over the monthly payments activity from Santander to HSBC it was agreed to RECOMMEND transferring £20,000 to the HSBC accounts for payments to be made from the July Full Council meeting onwards. The Clerk will prepare a letter to Santander requesting this transfer of funds – to be signed by all current signatories on Monday 17th June if the recommendation is accepted. Action: Parish Clerk to prepare the draft letter to Santander accordingly. The June payments will be made from the Santander current account. 
Cllr Wood confirmed that she would provide details of Santander and HSBC 1 year bonds which will jointly hold the Foxhills Open Space reserve. Action: Cllr Wood to confirm these details to the Parish Clerk for action. 
Minute 10, 8th April 2013. Outstanding Internal control / Annual Governance tasks. Action: Parish Clerk to review this to ascertain what may still require attention. 

7. Receipt of Latest bank reconciliation and accounts for 2012/13 to   date. 
The Santander Bank statements arrived by post at noon on Monday 10th June, meaning that the Parish Clerk was unable to complete the Bank Reconciliation until around 6pm before the meeting - leaving little time to produce, circulate and print it out. As it was not possible to display the reconciliation with the data projector in the meeting, Cllrs – exceptionally - viewed the reconciliation on the Clerk’s laptop screen. It was agreed to RECOMMEND acceptance of the reconciliation – subject to circulating it electronically after the meeting. Action: Parish Clerk to circulate the Bank Reconciliation to all members before the Full Council meeting.   A copy of this is attached at appendix 1 to these minutes. 
8. Review of year end internal accounts statemetns and Annual return to the external auditor.  for year ended 31st march 2013. 
(a) Annual Return: The Parish Clerk reported that Pam White had produced section 1 (Accounting Statements) of the Annual Return. A draft copy of this was circulated at the meeting and it was agreed to email this to all members ready for approval (or otherwise) at the June Full Council meeting.  A copy is also attached at Appendix 2 to these minutes Action: Parish Clerk to circulate this electronically accordingly.  The committee members considered each of the questions in Section 2 – (Annual Governance Statement) and agreed to RECOMMEND to Full Council that a “Yes” answer is appropriate to each of Qs 1-8; and an “N/A” response to question 9 regarding Trust Funds.  

(b) Internal Accounts statements: The Clerk reported that Mrs White is experiencing some difficulties with the year-end accounting statements intended for internal council use. It is understood that this is because Parish Council activity does not fit neatly into any of the standard accounts software packages she has which are available commercially. In this regard, the Clerk explained that Mrs White is mainly seeking guidance on how the council would wish the earmarked reserves and other notes to the accounts to be presented. After some discussion Cllr Bush indicated that he would speak to Mrs White to confirm how the Council would wish this information to be presented. In the meantime the Parish Clerk will continue to liaise with Mrs White on any other matters related to finalising these statements. 

9. GRANT REQUESTS RECEIVED. 
The Parish Clerk reported that six grant requests had been received. These were considered together with a recommendation from a council member with regard to the Sports Club’s needs. It was agreed to RECOMMEND to Full Council a total of £6000 in grants as listed on the schedule attached at Appendix 3 to these minutes.  

10. FINANCE & POLICY RELATED CORRESPONDENCE  :
· Thanks to the Council were expressed by Mr Tomlinson on behalf of the organisers of the Village Fayre. 

11.
MATTERS OF INTEREST AND INFORMATION
· Cllr Bush drew attention to a notice advertising an event involving horses / ponies and traps around the village back lanes on 22nd June.  
 There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 9:20pm
Annotated by/on ………………………….     Approved by/on ………………………
